



Claverham Future

Minutes: 16th September 2015 8pm Claverham Neighbourhood Development Plan

Attending: Chris Moore, Gary Barker, Helen Barker, Nigel Cooper, Teresa Moore, Massimo Morelli, Clive Fletcher, Angela Jones (part)

Apologies: Dave Hayler, Ann Gawthorpe, Roger Wood, Jean Watson, Debz Tidy, Wendy Griggs

Last Minutes:

Court de Wyck – primary school children:

Angela Jones will approach Court de Wyck re a project whereby pupils put areas of local interest/concern in order of priority, add their own thoughts and perhaps drawings. Angela to confirm the ideas with the Steering Group and is aiming for completion during October/November.

Angela is to contact us nigel@nigelcooper.com and Nigel will prepare an overview of our aims in the NP and other relevant information to assist her.

Older children:

An approach to be made to Deidre Brunton re children connected to the Youth Hub.

Cubs /Scouts etc? **Who?**

Next Public Meeting:

It was decided that the next public meeting must be informed by the full survey, which will be on Survey Monkey and hard copy.

The Public Meeting will be an opportunity for attendees to rank importance of key issue for the NP, these will be presented from the findings of the survey.

Survey/Questionnaire

Recorded matters from the public meeting available from August have been collated and will form the basis of questions.

- Housing – **Teresa** to incorporate responses from our public meeting and condense questions from 2007 survey
- Environment (recorded on Dropbox under First Public Mtg) Done **Helen and Gary**



Claverham Future

- Business/Jobs/Education – **Nigel**.
- Transport/Travel (recorded on Dropbox under First Public Mtg) **Chris**

N.B. With respect to traffic matters there is a need to make representation to NSC about the views of people in our village but they won't sit in the NP.

Questionnaire to groups that meet in the Village Hall? Not all are local residents? It was decided that we should make a questionnaire available to each of the group leaders (excepting those obviously from outside of the Parish e.g. photography club) so that attendees can respond if they feel it relevant to them. There is no issue with taking some views of people without the locality.

Questions, on each of the four subject areas as used at the public meeting, to be devised by next meeting.

Gary will draft the questionnaire on the basis of the questions provided by the subject 'owners'.

The survey will be age limited at 16 to coincide with any census comparisons we need.

Website:

Nigel to populate content by the next meeting

Social Media

Massimo –to keep open the subject of using Social Media and once a coherent plan was proposed , assist with developing it.

Rosie Barker to spearhead engagement with those 16+ for comment via a Facebook page, or whatever is currently fashionable, close to the timing of the questionnaire being issued so that the subject is fresh in people's minds as attention to this matter will be short spanned.

Facebook pages including 'Claverham' in title? – **Teresa** – update : Cricket Club and Cubs and Scouts

Budget:

Chris to discuss with Aleana and Crispin for YPC approval. YPC will apply for the Grant.

Businesses Questionnaire:

Report from **Ann** : there were just 3 responses from local businesses, 2 of which were in favour of new housing to provide more local custom for their businesses.

More detail from **Ann** after her holiday.



Claverham Future

AOB

Any other public bodies need to be contacted? e.g. Natural England, Heritage UK

YACWAG (we have an area of their land within the Claverham Designated Area)– Tony Moulin

Village Hall availability for next public meeting **Teresa** – update: available Thursday evenings after 7.50pm and occasional Friday evenings

Next Meeting: Wednesday 7th October 2015 8:00 pm and 28th October